April 16, 2014




Hi Everyone,

I want to provide written confirmation for WDFW's long term, 5+ year, commitment for the maintenance of future tree/shrub riparian plantings on Charley Creek in Asotin County WA.  This area is part of the Asotin Creek Wildlife Area.  As part of our management plan activities we suppress and control noxious weeds to allow for native grasses, shrubs, and trees to dominate the maintain ecological integrity for the benefit of fish.  Other management options may be mechanical pruning as trees mature, if needed. 

I would certainly enjoy providing technical expertise with species selection and planting site selection as we get nearer to our target planting dates.


David Woodall

Wildlife Biologist

Blue Mountains Wildlife Area

david.woodall@dfw.wa.gov

509.758.3151 office

509.780.2692 cell

509.758-9151 fax



There can be no greater issue than that of conservation in this country.

-Theodore Roosevelt


